
July 6, 2011

RKMC VT Chapter III
P.O. Box 1403, Station A
Rutland, VT 05701

To all of the members of the Rutland Red Knights:

I would like to thank all of you for inviting me to join you last week as you escorted the Patriot Flag to 
Essex Junction. It was a great ride and a very meaningful way for all of us to participate in the flag’s tour 
throughout the state. 

I’d also like to thank Andy Megrath in particular for his efforts in reaching out to my office with the 
invitation and in helping to coordinate my meeting up with you in Randolph. Andy, I appreciate it.

Again, thanks for a great day - and please stay in touch!

Best regards,

Phil Scot


